The Liquor Licence Act

NOTICE OF APPLICATION

TAKE NOTICE that The Terrace Bay Curling Club of the Town of Terrace Bay in the District of Thunder Bay will make application at a Special Meeting of the Liquor Licence Board of Ontario to be held at the CITY HALL AUDITORIUM in the CITY of THUNDER BAY in the DISTRICT of THUNDER BAY on TUESDAY the FOURTH day of MAY, 1971, at the hour of 2:30 o'clock D.S.T. in the after noon for the issuance of a "Club licence, for the sales and consumption of liquor with or without meals in an a establishment classified as a club."

for the following premises:

Terrace Bay Recreation Centre,

Part Lot #313,

Selkirk Ave.,

Terrace Bay, Ontario.

Any person who is resident in the licensing district may object to the application, and the grounds of objection in writing shall be filed with MR.

NICHOLAS J. PUSTINA the deputy registrar of the licensing district, whose address is P.O. BOX 846, STATION "F", THUNDER BAY, ONTARIO, at least ten days before the meeting at which the application is to be heard.

DATED at Terrace Bay this 29th day of March 1971

> B. W. Hayes, Secretary 524 Lakeview Drive, Terrace Bay.

R. CRESSMAN - Cont'd from page 5 ...

Mrs. Lundberg thanked Mr. Cressman for taking time out of his busy schedule and said she hoped he would return at a later date to speak on other topics. Lunch was served at the close of the meeting.

Mr. and Mrs. E.S. Brown are happy to announce the birth of their second granddaughter, Jennifer, Lee, 8 lbs. 2 1/2 ozs., born on Friday, April 9th. A sister for Kristine Louise. The proud parents are Michael and Donna Dey.

STORK CLUB

Born to Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Quinton of Schreiber, a son on April 11th.

TERRACE BAY LADIES CURLING CLUB

ANNUAL

GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY, April 27, 8:00 p.m.

in the Curling Club Lounge

THE TERRACE BAY NEWS:

An open letter regarding the Terrace Bay and Schreiber

Secondary School system.

As most people know, the Lake Superior Board of Education on March 20th voted by a majority of seven to six to reconstitute the Schreiber and Terrace Bay High Schools as one school consisting of two campuses with one principal effective September 1st, 1971.

Some facts and opinions leading up to this change are as follows:

On February 10th, 1971, this subject was an "action" item on the Board's agenda at their Marathon meeting. This is when citizens and teachers first became alarmed as they had never been informed nor consulted about such a change. In fact one Terrace Bay Trustee did not know about such a contemplated change until he received his February agenda!

A delegation of interested Terrace Bay people attended the Marathon meeting. The Board postponed the subject as an "action" item until the February 20th Board meeting in Ter-

race Bay.

At this meeting approximately 300 people attended. The Board received 24 presentations on the subject from parties in Terrace Bay, Schreiber and Marathon. The vast majority of these requested a postponement of the decision. I would emphasize that these presentations were not in opposition to the proposal, but suggested more time for an in-depth study of the subject. More time for the teachers and principals to study and assess the proposal.

The result of the February 20th meeting was the formation of a special committee of the Board to do some fact finding on the subject along with other subjects and make a report to the Board in three weeks. Most people were astounded to think that the subject could be researched in such a short time; when the Director of Education admitted at the February 20th meeting that a suggestion made for a K, to 13 program

would require 6 to 12 months of study.

In the meantime, on February 24th, about 70 Terrace Bay people held a meeting and sent a resolution to the special committee and all Trustees. The resolution suggested more time to study the subject and postponement of a decision by the Board until September 1971 and implementation, if necessary, not until September 1972. It also requested the next Board meeting on March 20th to be held in Schreiber or Terrace Bay rather than in Manitouwadge. Apparently, the Terrace Bay Town Council made the same request. A reply to this request was never received from the Lake Superior Board of Education nor was the acknowledgement of the people's resolution.

At the Board meeting in Manitouwadge a delegation of Terrace Bay people attended. The vote was seven to six for amalgamation. Four trustees out of five from Terrace Bay and
Schreiber voted against the motion. One Schreiber trustee
voted for the amalgamation. Two trustees from Manitouwadge
voted against the motion. However, six out of seven trustees

Continued on page 9